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NOTES ON THE ETSI BRAN#27 MEETING’S WORK ON DFS

IEEE attendees at the ETSI BRAN#27 meeting were Jan Kruys, Agere Systems, David Skellern, Cisco, Gil Bar-Noy, Envara, and Erik Schylander, Philips.

The starting point of the work was a "framework" document prepared at the last CEPT JPT5G meeting. The purpose of this document is to describe a common understanding between the radar community and the RLAN community on the means of radar avoidance. This draft contained many implementation details and parameters. Nobody was very happy with that and there were different proposals for how to improve the framework. The result of the BRAN#27 meeting was a compact, structured document that emphasized the objectives and the criteria for radar detection and avoidance in combination with a) a set of radar signal parameters based on the IEEE work and an example of how the process of radar detection might be implemented. 

Key points made in the framework: 

a) invocation of a set of radar signal parameters (received signal strength, pulse width and repetition rate and minimum burst length. Any signal that meets this description will be considered a radar signal. The signal strength wil be in the range of -61 dBm with pulse width, repetition rate and pulse count limits. Higher signal strength may become linked to shorter pulse counts for achieving a reliable detection. The actual values remain a point of discussion with ITU-R (dominated by the US radar community.

b) RLANs have to vacate a channel in which a radar signal is detected - within a limited time that is divided in two parts: cessation of normal traffic and a "changeover period" in which a limited amount of control traffic is allowed. These periods are in range of tenths of seconds for the first and ten of seconds for the second period.

c) all RLANs have to meet these requirements and compliance tests are to become part of the industry standards for RLANs.

Previous items about % of time that an RLAN must spend in listening to radar signals are gone. This increases the freedom of implementation considerably. In addition, the single set of compliance criteria creates a level playing field for all.

The next step in this process is review of the framework by the CEPT JPT 5GHz (Edinburgh, March 25-27). The results go to ITU-R JRG 8A-9B (April 9-17) for international review and alignment with the views of ITU-R WP8B - the radar community (May 1-8). JTG 4-7-8-9 will draft the CPM text on this subject (April 30-May 8). Significant industry presence is needed in these meeting to assure that any gains made so far are not turned back by the other side. The ITU-R meetings that will fix the 5 GHz text will take place in November.

Finally, there was a warning that the MSS community (led by ICO in the UK and supported by the UK RA) is on the warpath again and has started review of previous draft Recommendations on RLAN/MSS co-existence. 

The ITU-R proceedings will affect the completion of the "harmonised" 5 GHz RLAN Radio Conformance Test specification being prepared by BRAN: The plan is to go to Public Enquiry in May and to take the ETSI vote in September.  3 to 6 months later it should be published as "EU law". 
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